

February 27, 2023

Dr. DeRionne Pollard President Nevada State College 1300 Nevada State Drive Henderson, NV 89002

Dear President Pollard:

This letter serves as formal notification and official record of action taken by the Northwest Commission on Colleges and Universities (NWCCU) at its meeting on January 25-27, 2023, concerning the Fall 2022 Mid-Cycle Review of Nevada State College.

Accreditation

Accept the Report

Status of Previous Recommendations Addressed in this Evaluation

- Recommendation 1: Fall 2019 Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Fulfilled
- Recommendation 2: Fall 2019 Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability Continued as Needs Improvement

Recommendations Substantially in Compliance but in Need of Improvement

The Commission recommends that Nevada State College:

 Recommendation 2: Fall 2019 Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability - Create a comprehensive system of assessment that builds on existing program assessment efforts and supports future institution-level planning and resource allocation. (2020 Standard(s) 1.B.1;1.C.7)

Future Evaluations

- Year 6 Standard 2 Policies, Regulations, and Financial Review Fall 2025
- Year 7 Evaluation of Institutional Effectiveness Fall 2026
 - o Recommendation 2: Fall 2019 Mission Fulfillment and Sustainability

NWCCU is committed to an accreditation process that adds value to institutions while contributing to public accountability, and we thank you for your continued support of this process. If you have questions about any of the information in this letter, please contact your staff liaison, Dr. Ed Harri, at eharri@nwccu.org.

Sincerely,

Sonny Ramaswamy

Dung Kamuding

President

cc: Dr. Tony Scinta, Executive Vice Provost

Byron Brooks, Chair, NSHE Board of Regents

 $\hbox{Dr. Kurt Kirstein, Associate Dean, College of Education and Professional Studies, Central Washington}\\$

University

Dale Erquiaga, Chancellor, Nevada System of Higher Education